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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
By:

Mark Bates, Finance Director
DATE:

May 22, 2012
SUBJECT:
Mid-Year Budget Adjustment

The City Departments have completed their review of operational plans and expenditures for the first half of the fiscal year – through March 31, 2012.  This analysis confirms that the City’s financial operations are performing as expected in general, however a few areas have been noted that will require additional budget appropriation.  Furthermore, the Administration is recommending return of “bridge loan” funds provided for Water plant construction and start-up of the Pier operations.  


The recommended budget adjustments and funding transfers are summarized on the attached schedule.  These reflect:
· Repayment of the Water Fund “bridge loan” of $3m,

· Repayment of the Pier Fund start-up loan of $50k,

· Funding transfers for Pier Restaurant improvements of the new lease $445k,

· Reduction in the City’s OPEB Trust contribution requirement of $668k,

· Adjustment for City’s 16% increase in health costs of $200k,

· Adjustment for City’s increased General Pension annual contribution of $550k,

· Adjustment of Legal Department compensation due to increased pension cost $50k,

· Funding for payout of accumulated leave for retired Finance employee $25k,

· Various advertising and consulting cost adjustments, and

· A resulting net increase to the City Contingency balance of $25k

The Administration recommends Commission consideration and approval of the attached Resolution providing transfers and adjustment of budget appropriations for the City of Dania Beach.
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